Department of Public Works

City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262.636.9121 – Public Works 262.636.9191 - Engineering



John C. Rooney, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works

Ronald J. Pritzlaff, P.E. Asst. Comm. of Public Works

MEMO

To:

Ald. Natalia Taft, Chair

Finance & Personnel Committee

From:

John Rooney &

Commissioner of Public Works

Date:

May 25, 2022

Subject:

FFY 2023 – 26 BIL WisDOT Local Bridge Program funding application (Grant Control #00454).

Dear Ald. Taft,

The Commissioner of Public Works is seeking permission to apply for the FFY 2023 – FFY 2026 BIL Local Bridge Program funds through the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for the rehabilitation of the Sixth Street Bridge B-51-067 (over Howe Street).

This bridge rehabilitation was placed in the 2022-31 Capital Improvement Program for consideration. This funding application is to secure federal funds for this project.

The grant amount is \$400,000 with a required city match of \$80,000. If WisDOT approves and Common Council accepts the grant, funds for this project shall be appropriated in the 2023-32 Capital Improvement Program.

Cc:

Cory Mason, Mayor Paul Vornholt, City Administrator Kathleen Fischer, Finance Director Ara Molitor, City Engineer